5/10/23, 3:54 PM Town of Richmond VT Mail - Stormwater Permit 9410-9050

M Gma i | Tyler Machia <tmachia@richmondvt.gov>

Stormwater Permit 9410-9050

1 message

Purcell, Terry <Terry.Purcell@vermont.gov> Wed, Apr 12, 2023 at 4:55 PM

To: "tmachia@richmondvt.gov" <tmachia@richmondvt.gov>

Good afternoon Tyler,

I am providing a written statement in response to the issue of jurisdictional authority over the permitted stormwater
treatment and control structures proposed for the Hillview Heights Subdivision off Hillview Road in Richmond. The project
proposes to construct greater than 1 acre of impervious surface and therefore the subdivision requires and has been
issued a state operational stormwater discharge permit, #9410-9050. Department review of the permit application
determined that the required standards for an operational stormwater permit for the project have been met in the
proposed design. The permit does not obviate the necessity of obtaining other applicable permits and approvals as may
be required by law, including local permits and approvals related to setbacks. If there are changes to the permitted
stormwater design needed due to local regulatory requirements the permit may need to be amended. The Vermont DEC
Stormwater Program has regulatory authority over the siting of stormwater treatment and control practices in the Hillview
Heights Subdivision. Any changes necessitated by local requirements would need to also meet state operational
stormwater discharge permitting requirements. The Stormwater Program has authority to either require amendment to
the permit if needed, or to determine that an amendment is not required. Local permitting or review authorities may not
order or impose changes to the stormwater system unless the changes can also meet the required standards and design
requirements of state stormwater permitting regulations and those of the specific stormwater discharge permit issued for
the project.

Thanks,

Terry

~~ VERMONT

Terry Purcell / Operational Section Supervisor (he, him)
Vermont Department of Environmental Conservation
Watershed Management Division, Stormwater Program
Davis 3, 1 National Life Drive / Montpelier, VT 05620-3522
802-490-6166 cell / terry.purcell@vermont.gov

https://dec.vermont.gov.watershed

The Agency of Natural Resources supports telework, and there are times when I may be working from
another office location. I am available to connect by phone and email. I am also available to connect in-
person upon request.
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